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Dear DAWGS Family and Friends,

Several months ago we wrote about the freezing cold of 30 below and were so wishing for warm weather.  Well, we should be more 
careful what we wish for!!!  It is sooooo hot in Texas; highs of 113 degrees and it is only June.  Thankfully all the animals are doing well 
and we are staying cool by giving everyone fast baths daily.  Most of the dogs love the baths, then they roll and twist in the dirt and grass,
and are just a mess, but nice and cool!                                                                                                                                  

The past few months have been busy ones for DAWGS.  We celebrated our 5,000th adoption and the students who started the shelter
graduated from high school.  How can that much time have gone by since they first asked the question, "Do the animals have to die and
how can we help?"  It is hard to believe that they are ready to embark on the rest of their lives, but they are an amazing group of young 
adults who all want to make a difference in the world and we know they will be hugely successful.

A fantastic children's book entitled Maggie's Second Chance, by Nancy Furstinger,  was published                                                                                                                                   
in May.  It tells the story of  the rescue of a precious black lab combined with the story of  the DAWGS'                                                                                                                                
sanctuary.  It is a touching story and is beautifully told by Nancy, who has been a long time rescuer
and supporter of the shelter.  We are so grateful she included us in her story and would encourage
everyone to get a copy, or two:) (available through Gryphon Press).

Additionally this spring we had a phenomenal "golden reunion" of four gorgeous golden retrievers adopted from DAWGS and are now 
living in the Houston, Texas area.  Each one is so very special and so very loved.  It is because of your help and support that we are able
to provide second chances to all of these deserving animals.  Thank you so much for all you do.                                                                                                        

Your kindness and generosity truly makes the difference in the lives of our animals.  We are sure you realize that, as the economy
declines and the number of abandoned animals pets increases, we find it that much harder to raise the funds we need to continue
this work.  We really need your help.  Please know that whatever you can donate is greatly appreciated and will go directly to saving 
the animals in our care.  THANK YOU!

Our 4,999th and 5,000th adoptions were  Annie and Spike.  They are two older but adorable bassett hounds who came from a breeder
in Nara Visa, NM.  They were no longer able to have puppies and Spike had a horrible eye infection.  They arrived at the shelter and
were just pitiful, skinny, sickly and needy.  They came running into the shelter with their squattly little legs and collapsed into our arms.
We immediately took them to the veterinarian to be checked and Spike was started on a massive dosage of antibiotics to try and save
his eye.  Unfortunately he did not respond to the medication and after two weeks we made the difficult decision to remove his eye.  
Several weeks later they were spayed and neutered and ready for adoption.  We knew we could not separate them and we were so
grateful when a very nice man from Pampa called and wanted to take both of them home.  Today they are both thriving in their new
surroundings and love finally being part of a caring family.

                    SPIKE                                                                 ANNIE

                                                           ANNIE AND SPIKE WITH THEIR NEW DADDY
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THANK YOU TO BARB, BERTIE, DONALD, ELLEN, EVE, GEORGE, JANET, JENNIFER, JERRY, JOHN, KAREN, 
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TO ALL OUR VOLUNTEERS AND SUPPORTERS…YOU MAKE THE DIFFERENCE!

Dear DAWGS Family and Friends,

Several months ago we wrote about the freezing 
cold of 30 below and were so wishing for warm 
weather. Well, we should be more careful what 
we wish for!!! It is sooooo hot in Texas; highs of 
113 degrees and it is only July. Thankfully all the 
animals are doing well and we are staying cool 
by giving everyone fast baths daily. Most of the 
dogs love the baths, then they roll and twist in 
the dirt and grass, and are just a mess, but nice 
and cool!

The past few months have been busy ones for DAWGS. We 
celebrated our 5,000th adoption and the students who started 
the shelter graduated from high school. How can that much 
time have gone by since they first asked the question, “Do the 
animals have to die and how can we help?” It is hard to believe 
that they are ready to embark on the rest of their lives, but they 
are an amazing group of young adults who all want to make a 
difference in the world and we know they will be hugely suc-
cessful.

A fantastic children’s book entitled Maggie’s Second Chance, 
by Nancy Furstinger, was published in May. It tells the story of 
the rescue of a precious black lab combined with the story of 
the DAWGS’ sanctuary. It is a touching story and is beautifully 
told by Nancy, who has been a long time rescuer and supporter 
of the shelter. We are so grateful she included us in her story 
and would encourage everyone to get a copy, or two:) (available 
through Gryphon Press).

Additionally this spring we had a phenomenal “golden reunion” 

of four gorgeous golden retrievers adopted from 
DAWGS and are now living in the Houston, Texas 
area. Each one is so very special and so very 
loved. It is because of your help and support that 
we are able to provide second chances to all of 
these deserving animals. Thank you so much for 
all you do.

Your kindness and generosity truly makes the 
difference in the lives of our animals. We are sure 
you realize that, as the economy declines and the 
number of abandoned animals pets increases, 
we find it that much harder to raise the funds we 

need to continue this work. We really need your help. Please 
know that whatever you can donate is greatly appreciated and 
will go directly to saving the animals in our care. THANK YOU!

Our 4,999th and 5,000th adoptions were Annie and Spike. They 
are two older but adorable bassett hounds who came from a 
breeder in Nara Visa, NM. They were no longer able to have 
puppies and Spike had a horrible eye infection. They arrived 
at the shelter and were just pitiful, skinny, sickly and needy. 
They came running into the shelter with their squattly little legs 
and collapsed into our arms. We immediately took them to the 
veterinarian to be checked and Spike was started on a mas-
sive dosage of antibiotics to try and save his eye. Unfortunately 
he did not respond to the medication and after two weeks we 
made the difficult decision to remove his eye. Several weeks 
later they were spayed and neutered and ready for adoption. 
We knew we could not separate them and we were so grateful 
when a very nice man from Pampa called and wanted to take 
both of them home. Today they are both thriving in their new 
surroundings and love finally being part of a caring family.
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                                                                                                                        A "Golden Reunion" of the retrievers
             from DAWGS and their wonderful families

                THE  "NO KILL KIDS OF TEXAS"
As you know, in March of 2003, students in a fourth
grade class asked the question, " Why do the dogs
have to die and is there something we can do?"   
We decided there was "something we could do"
and the first group of dogs (five dogs and seven 
puppies) arrived during our lunch hour.  Almost
immediately we were able to make our town a
"No Kill city" and have in the last eight years saved
over 5,800 animals and found forever homes for
over 5,000 of them.  Today the students that began
the shelter have now graduated and are headed 
out to change the world.  Thank you for your help
in making a difference in the lives of these children 
and in the lives of the animals they love. 

Ginger came to us having been found wandering the streets. She had recently 
had puppies and was skinny and so matted. Fortunately a wonderful couple in 
Houston, TX, was looking for a sweet girl to be part of their family. Ginger was 
transported by car from Dalhart to Dallas where her new parents were anxiously 
waiting to pick her up. During the journey, she patiently laid her head on the
windowsill and watched the miles fly by or gently placed her paws on the driv-
er’s lap and rested her head. Today Ginger is living a life of luxury, surrounded by 
her loving family and being treated as their little princess.

Buddy is our hero dog. He was one of the first dogs to come to the shelter 
and was immediately adopted by a woman named Margaret. They got off to 
a rocky start but finally became close friends. One day Margaret was working 
in her yard and became wedged between the building and her air-condition-
ing unit. Buddy immediately saw the danger and ran for help and saved Mar-
garet’s life. After a while, Margaret decided she wanted a pond and Buddy 
didn’t fit into the plan so he was brought back to the shelter. Fortunately for 
him, a wonderful couple had read his story and came to adopt him. He and 
his friend Buddy B flew by private plane to Houston into the loving arms of 
Jerry and Bertie. They adore him! Recently both Jerry and Bertie became 
gravely ill and it was their love for each other and for the “Bud” that pulled 
them through some very tough times. Today, Buddy is loved by everyone 
around him and is truly a hero in so many ways.

Tex is a beautiful golden that was found lying in a bar ditch filled with water 
and mud. He was so happy. He went to live in a wonderful foster home 
and she named him “Clifford the Big Red Dog” because he just kept grow-
ing!! One day I got a phone call from the amazing couple that had Buddy 
B and they were looking for another golden to join their family. So they 
flew up to Dalhart again and met the precious boy and fell in love with him. 
They changed his name to Tex because he is such a “big boy, almost as 
big as Texas!!” and his love for others is just as big. Today he is loving be-
ing part of a great family and enjoying basking in the sun and surf!
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Buddy B is a gorgeous golden that came to the shelter from animal control 
in Dalhart. When Jerry and Bertie were trying to find a way to get their Buddy 
home, a very nice couple in Houston offered to fly him. When they arrived for 
the flight we had included Buddy B, who was going to a Golden Retriever 
Rescue in Houston, TX. However as soon as they saw him, he stole their 
hearts and they knew he had found his forever home. Today Buddy B loves 
playing in the water and being part of a loving family in Houston, TX. He 
has two golden sisters and a big brother, Tex, and is a “buddy” to everyone 
he meets!


